

March 2024

Dear Faithful Supporters,

I just want to take the time to say thank you from the bottom of my heart for your prayers and support. You truly bless me in so many ways. I thank God for you all.

January began with a visit to a supporting church in Tennessee. We were in the area to visit a prison, where we go once a month, and the church was kind enough to pay our hotel bill while we were there. Isn't God good! Then Sunday night we went into the prison. We were told that the chaplain had an emergency and was not there, so only six ladies came to the Bible study. The Lord always knows exactly how to work things out, and He did. We were able to have some one-on-one time with the ladies. One lady had just lost her loved one the day before, so we were able to show her scriptures to help give her some comfort. Pray that this month we will be able to go into the pods and speak to more ladies.

On the twelfth of January we were in another prison in North Georgia. We were able to visit the lockdown unit. The warden and chaplain were very accommodating in letting us talk to the inmates. We had two services in the evening then after the preaching, we were allowed to deal with the ladies who raised their hand for salvation (that does not always happen). Four ladies called on the Lord! Then on the twenty-fourth, I was privileged to go into a local jail. We were supposed to have four pods come out for a forty-five-minute Bible study and I was asked to teach. I tend to be a little long-winded, so we only got to two of the four pods. Thankfully one lady called on the Lord for salvation.

The first week of February, Rock of Ages has a special required meeting, which I attended. On the twentieth of February, we were allowed to go to the Fulton County jail. We have been trying to get into that facility for a LONG time. It was such a privilege and blessing to have twelve inmates come to the Bible study. We were very encouraged, as two ladies trusted Christ as their Saviour.

I continue to distribute goody bags and special new testaments to our local police and firemen. I have given out at least 1,000 New Testaments. From time-to-time churches have helped me with the cost of the bibles, also, some individuals donate the snack for the bags. This has been a Godsend.

> In His Service, Linda Fulton

Linda Fulton

Proverbs 3:5-6

Thank you for support for \$125.00